The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D Frizell President



Robert D. Hulshouser President-Elect



Darcy A. Dougherty Vice President



Jack R. Ewing iPast President



Caroline A. Orzes
Secretary



Ashley Mahaney Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Club RYLA Chair, Club TLC Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Jay Larsen Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director

Birthdays

Amanda Connor November 16



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

This Week's Program Program for November 5, 2015



Presenter: Dr. Victoria Boyd

Dr. Victoria Boyd has had a diverse career as educator, nonprofit leader and entrepreneur, which provided her with the foundation and expertise to be a dynamic trainer, speaker and mentor. It was also this body of work that became the inspiration to launch The Philantrepreneur™, a philosophy and model which promotes integrating purpose into the business

framework to have greater community impact.

Her passion as an educator is evident as she consistently produces resources and provides training to individuals and organizations to improve their effectiveness. Author of The Wealthy Teacher: Answering the question, What's next? and WOW 'Em: Webinar Secrets from the Wealthy Teacher, she shares her journey and expertise to help individuals and organizations reach their full potential. As publisher of The Philantrepreneur Journal and host of a radio show her goal is to be an active resource in the sector.

Even though busy as founder and president of the GALAXY Group, LLC, developer of Center Stage Leadership[™] and consulting projects, she finds time to feed her own passion and still teaches various courses in nonprofit management at University of Nevada, Las Vegas.

Scribes

11-05-15: Brad Marx 11-12-15: Jim Paxton 11-19-15: Debbie Mitsch

Rotary Recap: October 29 2015 By: Bob Hulshouser & Jim Paxton

The Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) was called to order by President Duane Frizell at 7:15 a.m. following breakfast and a few minutes of fellowship among Rotarians and guests. The club then joined in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.



Debbie Mitsch
December 01

Wedding Anniversaries



Debbie Mitsch
Nov 23

EventsNovember 2015

11/05 - Club Meeting: Dr Victoria Boyd 11/12 - club Meeting: craft talk Membership Committee meets following the meeting 11/19 - club meeting: Patricia Townsend 11/26 - NO CLUB MEETING: THANKSGIVING

December 2015

12/03 - club meeting: CLUB ASSEMBLY Rotary Club Green Valley meets Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., WildHorse Golf Club President Duane asked that we have a moment of silence and introspection. He then related a special personal "Rotary Moment" involving Santa Jon Hoolihan's annual gift giving program for needy Henderson children. He recounted a moment in which a young boy displayed enormous joy in receiving a gift from Santa Jon. This was a simple act of human kindness that went a long way in making our community a better place. Thanks for sharing your Rotary Moment with us, President Duane.

Next, Darcy Dougherty was called on to introduce the morning's guests including Silverado High School (SHS) Principal Bob Mars, SHS Interact Advisor Helen Wolcott, Henderson Counsel Member and Speaker Gerri Schroder, SHS Student of the Month Elizabeth Martinez and her mother Rita Martinez.

President Duane then opened the meeting for announcements.

- Duane announced that the RCGV Annual Christmas Party will be held at the Frizell residence on Saturday, December 5, beginning at 6:00 p.m. He was also very pleased that the RCGV has been recognized by the Clark County School District for the "Shining Star Award". This award resulted from our club's active support in school book donations and reading programs for children.
- Vice President Darcy D. gave an enthusiastic and positive review
 of the Annual Fundraising Gala at the Anthem Center on October
 23. The club gained about \$12,096 from the silent auction, in
 credit card sales alone. Forty five people bought items at the
 Silent Auction. Three items did not receive bids and Darcy gave
 the club an opportunity to submit bids at the meeting. Kudos to
 Darcy and her Gala Committee for making our Gala a wonderful
 event and good fund raiser.
- Debbie Mitsch stated that a Membership Committee will meet on November 12 following the RCGV meeting. The committee welcomes your help.
- Jim Frey announced that the High School All Star Soccer event will be held at UNLV on December 9.
- Bob Hulshouser gave a review of our Interact Clubs at both Green Valley High School and at the Silverado College Preparatory & Career/Technical High Schoo (SHS)I. Both clubs have been extremely active with fund-raising activities in support of their "Service Above Self" commitments. Despite other conflicting activities, our Interactors participated actively in supporting the RCGV Annual Fundraising Gala. Bob also discussed a successful Interact Conference on Saturday, October 24 at Rancho High School.
- Dave Jochman is looking for a Rotary Round-Up venue for Friday, November 6.

Bob Hulshouser then introduced Elizabeth Martinez as our Student of the Month from SHS. Elizabeth is a senior and has a weighted Grade Point Average of 4.8. She is presently ranked number one in her class at SHS. The accolades from her teachers and counselors



were plentiful and portrayed Elizabeth as an extraordinary

student, leader, humanitarian, and role model for her peers. She is President of the Silverado Interact Club and has served as an officer in the National Honor Society. Elizabeth is the managing editor of her high school yearbook and is very active in the Silverado Relay for Life Committee. She is a proud graduate of the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) program, and recently served as a senior student counselor at the Teen Leadership Camp (TLC) at the Thousand Pines Camp in CA. Following graduation, Elizabeth plans on attending either the University of California (Berkeley) or the University of Nevada (Reno). She is interested in obtaining her undergraduate degree in mechanical engineering. Eventually, she would like to become a teacher in physics or mathematics.

Vice President Darcy conducted our usual happy and sad dollar effort on a fast paced and abbreviated schedule due to the length of the day's program.

Gerry Holinski then introduced our guest speaker, Ward I Councilwoman Gerri Schroder.



Councilwoman Schroder's presentation was thought provoking, lively, professional, and extremely interesting. Her incredible work ethic and commitment to public service was exemplified throughout her talk. She is highly regarded within her profession as evidenced by her appointments to prestigious

commissions and relevant organizations at the state and national levels.

Councilwoman Schroder reviewed some of the major programs and initiatives impacting our community including: (1) Receiving the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Community Preparedness Award for Henderson's "Get Ready, Stay Ready" program; (2) Receiving the Parks and Recreation "Gold Medal" Award for the twenty second year; (3) Creation of a world class medical facility that will provide 17,000 jobs and be recognized as a vibrant and inclusive medical venue for all people. This \$700 million project will be known as "Union Village".

Of particular note, Councilwoman Schroder reported that our City's finances are in fine order and that the city is operating in the "black".

Following this superb program, the weekly raffle drawing was held. The pot continues to grow! Rotarians then recited The Four Way Test. Our meeting was adjourned at about 8:20 a.m.

Rotary Nears Goal of Eradicating Polio,

India Immunization Day, 2016 approaches

By Linda Bertuzzi, Past Pres, Downtown Las Vegas Rotary Club.

As we celebrate the victory of one year Polio-free in Nigeria, we are that much closer to eradicating a centuries-old disease from the planet that was affecting nearly 1,000 new victims each day in the late 1970's. To date this year, only 51 new cases - total, have been reported.

As we continue to make great strides, you have an opportunity to be a part of history by participating in a National Immunization Day in India in February, 2016. The 2016 Rotary Dream Team, headed by Past Dist. Gov. Elias Thomas from Maine, is set for Sunday, February 21, 2016 and there are still openings on the Team. To date, seven District 5300 Rotarians have turned in their applications, with three from last year making a return trip. The trip also includes three days of working along-side the local villagers as we build a water project which will serve thousands of the local inhabitants. There is a two week and one week option. Be a part of an awesome experience and join us. Contact Linda Bertuzzi

at <u>linda.lasvegasfremontrotary@gmail.com</u> or <u>702-596-9565</u> for information.

Pssst....Tell everyone – we are THIS close!

Guests

Counselwoman Gerri Schroder - Speaker Bob Mars - Principal Silverado High School Helen Wolcott - Silverado HS Interact Advisor Elizabeth ;Martinez - Student of the Month Rita Martinez

Visiting Rotarians

No Visiting Rotarians